
ICL	Board	Meeting	Minutes	
January	19,	2016	Tuesday	

8:30	
Kremer	Board	Room,	Ford	Hall	

	
Present:	Eunice	Porter,	Peter	Ronai,	



	
Mark	Kasoff	asked	to	review	the	room	reservation	process.	After	an	exchange	of	ideas,	it	was	agreed	Tom	
Zook,	Curriculum	Director,	will	continue	to	make	reservations	for	Ford	Hall	and	Montag	Den	and	Franca	
Hernandez	will	make	all	other	reservations.	It	was	agreed	Tom	Zook	and	Franca	Hernandez	will	collaborate.	
	
Social	Services	–	Henrietta	Griffitts	had	nothing	to	report.	Ruthann	Panck	advised	the	Board	Bill	Griffitts	had	
been	hospitalized	a	few	times	since	end	of	Fall	semester	2015.	Ruthann	Panck	will	send	a	get	well	card	from	
ICL,	but	Bill	would	also	greatly	welcome	cards	from	fellow	ICL	members.	It	was	reiterated	that	the	Valentine	
early	morning	gathering	will	take	place	February	11,	2016.	

	
Old	Business	–	
	

• ICL	Rasmussen	Excellence	Fund	–	Charlene	Robbins	said	the	balance	is	around	$48,000.	Mark	Kasoff	
asked	the	ICL	Board	if	it	had	any	ideas	how	to	best	use	this	money.	Some	suggestions	proffered	were:	
having	more	off-site	retreats,	funding	the	Diversity	initiative,	looking	for	ways	for	ICL	to	improve.	It	
was	agreed	to	table	the	discussion	for	the	next	meeting.	
	

• Changes	to	how	an	ICL	membership	can	be	used:	Bob	Muir	suggested	asking	members	to	select	either	
a	Tuesday	or	Thursday	as	their	preferred	day	for	attendance	with	the	scope	of	allowing	more	people	to	
join.


